July 22, 2024

Chandler MS4 Stormwater Board Meeting Minutes

The Chandler MS4 Stormwater meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Chandler Town
Hall.

Roll Call, Present; Rainey, Williams, Elder and MS4 Coordinator Bell

Minutes: Motion was made by Rainey and seconded by Elder to accept the minutes from the
May 28, 2024 meeting. Note: there was no meeting in June due to lack of quorum. Roll call
vote: Williams yes, Rainey yes, Elder yes.

Report of the Storm Water Coordinator: Bell reported the Stormwater balance to be
approximately $173,000, the exact balance was not available at the time of the meeting. It was
noted that rip rap has been installed at the park on the north side of the lake. An additional
Inlet has been installed on McCool Road to help mitigate stormwater issues in that area. A new
Culvert Pipe has been installed at 307 Green Valley Drive. Director Bell shared that the
responsibilities of the Stormwater Run-Off and compliance of the SWPPP for the new Chandler
Water Transmission Line being installed has become the responsibility of Chandler MS4.
Though the actual work is being performed in Warrick County, since the project is owned by
Chandler, it is our responsibility. We are talking with our attorney Josh Clayborn and discussing
sinkholes on private property.

Old Business: Director Bell shared that we are moving ahead with the Wetlands that DNR has
proposed and that actual property transfer would happen this fall. The new Stormwater
Ordinances have been adopted by the Council.

New Business: There was discussion regarding miscellaneous Stormwater issues around town.

Elder made the motion to recess until the next meeting, August 26, 2024 and Williams
seconded the motion. Motion passed.






